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Madame President and Members of Council,
The Committee on Minority Affairs (CMA) sponsored the request for reauthorization of the ACS Scholars program earlier this week.  I am very happy to report that the Board voted to approve the reauthorization of the program.  
(SLIDE ONE)

To date, 1,144 ACS Scholars have earned undergraduate degrees, 535 have entered graduate degree programs and 207 are currently in PhD programs. Of those ACS Scholars that pursued graduate degrees, 92 were granted PhDs.  More than 170 US companies employ over 400 ACS Scholars alumni.  The number of scholarships offered through the ACS Scholars program is dependent upon generous donations from people like you and me.  I hope that you will consider supporting this worthy program.
(SLIDE TWO)

CMA is starting an effort to recruit and retain Project SEED graduates for membership in the Society.  The campaign is called BE CHEMISTS.  Project SEED students are prime candidates for membership in ACS, but often fall through the cracks when they transfer to a university or college away from home for further studies.  The purpose of the BE CHEMISTS campaign is to remind Project SEED graduates of the benefits of membership in ACS, and to let them know that the Society stands ready to welcome and support them as they become chemists.  A website has been developed for the campaign. Please alert your Project SEED participants to the site for more information.

CMA co-sponsored a symposium with the division of professional relations on Monday morning entitled, “Empirical Studies on Women of Color in STEM”.  The women of color program kicked off last year during the ACS National Meeting in Boston with support from a National Science Foundation grant.    Members of the cohort continue to communicate and support each other between meetings.  
CMA presented a Chemluminary Award for the Best Overall Local Section minority Affairs Committee to the Georgia Local Section last night.  If your section has a local CMA, we encourage you to encourage them to apply for next year’s award.  Again, congratulations to the Georgia Local Section.
CMA continues to identify and recommend qualified minority candidates for editorial positions with ACS journals.  Most recently, the committee recommended 10 candidates for consideration as Editor for the ACS journal, Analytical Chemistry.
CMA has also been in correspondence with the Joint Board Council Committee on Publications regarding their selection and appointment process for editorial board members. The Publications Committee is currently reviewing CMA’s suggestions to make ACS editors more aware of the effects of implicit bias in the selections process.  The ACS Awards Program recently developed an implicit bias awareness program in conjunction with the Association for Women in Science.  Training materials developed in this program were forwarded to the Publications Committee for evaluation, and adaptation for use in training ACS Journal Editors.

Madame President, this concludes my final report as chair of the Committee on Minority Affairs.

Submitted by Allison Aldridge
Chair, Committee on Minority Affairs
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